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Montenegro welcomes the distinguished delegation of Colombia. We thank you for the presentation of the report, prepared though an inclusive process with the participation of the civil society organizations.

We welcome the efforts of the Government aimed at strengthening national institutional and legal frameworks with a view to protecting and guaranteeing human rights and responding appropriately to international obligations in this area. 
Despite this, we noted reports of the UNCT on the increase in the number of attacks against and killings of human rights defenders. Although, we acknowledge the ongoing efforts undertaken by the Government to protect human rights defenders, high level of impunity for attacks against human rights defenders persist, as reiterated by the OHCHR. We call on the Government to strengthen its efforts to ensure protection and unhindered engagement of human rights defenders.

Montenegro makes following recommendations to Colombia:
1. To prohibit corporal punishment of children in all settings, including at home;

2. To ensure that all perpetrators of attacks and threats against human rights defenders are brought to justice. 
Thank you!

